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August 13, 2003

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Sullivan

Enclosed for the Council review and approval is the 3rd Quarter Omnibus Capital Improvement Project Ordinance for 2003.  The ordinance includes additional appropriation requests as well as various technical corrections.  

3rd Quarter Omnibus Items

Housing Opportunity Acquisition (3220) - $1,592,743

DCHS is advancing the timetable for the capital programming of Mental Health and Developmental Disabilities funds that were in fund balance at the end of 2002.

Cable Communication Capital Fund (3481) - $1,044,957

The supplemental request provides for the timely completion of fiber construction to I-Net sites and contractor payments in accordance with I-Net’s Business Plan.  As of June 30, 2003, I-Net has been invoiced for 277 completed sites out of a total of 300 planned sites.  The 300 sites include 17 partial builds that would be completed pending customer requirements and three sites necessary for the administration of the program.  King County does not control the build out schedule as it is driven by Comcast’s overall cable fiber plant construction schedule which even they do not fully control (e.g. permitting requirements for Bellevue sites and Vashon crossing requirements).  A critical piece of the project completion is the Vashon crossing and connection to the Burien hub.

OS KC Non Bond Fund Subfund (3522) - $1,500,000

A $1.5 million grant from the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service Cooperative Endangered Species Conservation Fund has been awarded to King County.  The acquisition of numerous parcels from willing sellers will extend conservation benefits from the protected upper watershed, which is managed by the City of Seattle for drinking water, down through the lower third of the watershed, which is in King County jurisdiction.  Salmon, steelhead, cutthroat trout, and bald 

eagles, as well as other resident wildlife will benefit from the acquisition of these habitats.  These habitats represent the best of what remains in the rapidly urbanizing lower Cedar River watershed.  Partners in this effort include King County, Seattle Public Utility and the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
 David deCourcy, Chief of Staff

 Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)


Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB


Stephen Broz, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Sid Bender, BudgetSupervisor, OMB


Helene Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Kelli Carroll, Budget Supervisor, OMB


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Gary Imanishi, Business Finance Officer, Solid Waste Division, DNRP


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executtive Services (DES)


Kevin Kearns, Division Director, Informantion and Telecommunications Services, (ITS) DES


John Anthony, Assistant Division Manager, ITS, DES


Christine Chou, Budget Officer, ITS, DES


Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES


Jim Burt, General Government CIP Supervisor, FMD, DES


Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community Human Services (DCHS)


Linda Peterson, Program Manger, Housing and Community Development, DCHS


John Amos, Business Manger, DCHS


